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who do not have unconstrained choice of superannuation fund but wish to control their own 
superannuation through an SMSF.  They receive contributions from their employer in their default fund 
and then periodically roll these amounts over to another superannuation fund of their choice.  
Undertaking annual or more frequent roll-overs of contributions made into a default fund to an SMSF 
constrains individual’s investment choices throughout the relevant period, incurs unnecessary fees and 
reduces the efficiency of the system by requiring additional transactions.  

For example, a 60-year-old individual may take up a part time job at a large retail company while they 
transition to retirement. They may already have an SMSF but under the retail company’s enterprise 
agreement, they are not able to contribute directly to their SMSF. The current situation under the law 
forces the member to receive their SG contributions in the retail superannuation fund and then rollover 
these funds into their SMSF at later stages. With rollovers not currently administratively easy, this is a 
large compliance burden and financial burden. Furthermore, this member could be contributing small 
amounts of money to a default superfund that could be consumed by fees before it is rolled over to an 
SMSF. This scenario is also known to occur in many industries such as universities, labour, transportation 
and retail, hence the positive impact of the proposed legalisation should not be underestimated.  

Reducing the effect of these problems as well as improving engagement through information and 
greater opportunity for choice will improve the efficiency and effectiveness of the superannuation 
system.  Therefore, we believe enhanced choice and information are essential and crucial. 

 

If you have any questions about our submission please do not hesitate in contacting us. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

John Maroney 
CEO  
SMSF Association 
 
 
ABOUT THE SMSF ASSOCIATION 

The SMSF Association is the peak professional body representing the SMSF sector which is comprised 
of over 1.1 million SMSF members who have $750 billion of funds under management and a diverse 
range of financial professionals servicing SMSFs. The SMSF Association continues to build integrity 
through professional and education standards for advisors and education standards for trustees. The 
SMSF Association consists of professional members, principally accountants, auditors, lawyers, financial 
planners and other professionals such as tax professionals and actuaries. Additionally, the SMSF 
Association represents SMSF trustee members and provides them access to independent education 
materials to assist them in the running of their SMSF. 
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